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For full text read more on website

Various recent position statements can be found on our website:
· Funding drive to support the National Animal Health Laboratory Network (NAHLN).

· Supported APHL (Assoc. of Public Health Laboratories) position on culture confirmation of non-culture assays.

· Letter to CDC voicing our concerns about the temporary unavailability of rabies vaccine.

· Letter to AAVMC supporting continued funding of FARAD
   In the past few months, I represented the AAVLD at several events:  76th General Session of the OIE (World Organization for Animal Health) in Paris France, May 24-30; the Cross-Border Animal Agrosecurity meeting in Fargo, ND, June 4-6, and the Canadian Animal Health Laboratorians Network meeting, in Ottawa, Ontario, June 8-11.  I presented a paper in Fargo and Ottawa entitled “CAHSN and NAHLN - Canadian/American federal/non-federal laboratory partnerships to safeguard animal health”.
  The AAVLD Executive Board and Strategic Planning Committee held a very useful strategic planning day on July 16 in New Orleans, following our summer Executive Board meeting.  We engaged an experienced facilitator, Kevin Murphy, of Food Chain Communications, to help us move forward in refining our vision and mission, and to lead to a business plan and marketing plan for AAVLD.  We made significant progress on updating our current strategic plan, and will refine and confirm these concepts at our annual October meeting in Greensboro.  Also at the October meeting, we expect to review the results of the AAVLD Workforce Survey, which is underway this summer.

   Governance of the NAHLN was further refined in a July 17-18 meeting in New Orleans, and the NAHLN Steering Committee, consisting of federal and state representatives, will be chaired by Barbara Martin (NVSL), the NAHLN coordinator.  Dr. Barb Powers agreed to co-chair an AAVLD-USAHA joint NAHLN committee.  The NAHLN Survey has been completed and a final summary will be available in September.
See you in Greensboro!  -- Grant Maxie, DVM, PhD, Diplomate ACVP
What’s New on the Web – follow links on left or below
· July Executive Board Minutes
· April, June and August Lab Directors Conference Call Minutes 
· Revised AAVLD Essential requirements for veterinary diagnostic labs version 4.2 and New assay validation requirements template
· Annual meeting 2008- new and updated information
· Position statements and Resolutions  
· One Health Initiative – updates and newsletters

If you click on a link for a member’s only item in this newsletter, the first time you will see a note stating: You do not have permission to view this page. To the right of this notice is a Login button. You only need to login once.  

CLSI Veterinary Antimicrobial Susceptibility Testing: Revised documents provide globally- useful standard

  Globally, there has been increased attention and concern regarding the use of antimicrobial agents in animals. Many groups involved with the care and management of both food and companion animals have supported consensus guidelines for the appropriate and prudent use of antimicrobial agents in animals because of resistance concerns. Therefore, there is a great need for antimicrobial susceptibility data to be collected using testing standards and interpretive criteria.

  Clinical and Laboratory Standards Institute (CLSI) has recently released updated versions of two documents aimed at providing standards for veterinary antimicrobial susceptibility testing.  Performance Standards for Antimicrobial Disk and Dilution Susceptibility Tests for Bacteria Isolated From Animals; Approved Standard—Third Edition (M31-A3) describes laboratory techniques used to measure the susceptibility of bacteria to antimicrobial agents, and includes a series of procedures to standardize test performance. Corporate or individual sponsors who wish to develop interpretive criteria and quality control information in M31-A3 should use the revised Development of In Vitro Susceptibility Testing Criteria and Quality Control Parameters for Veterinary Antimicrobial Agents; Approved Guideline—Third Edition (M37-A3). Read more at link..
2008 AAVLD/USAHA Annual Meeting 
· 2008 Annual meeting (October 23-28) information is posted.  
· Meeting times and events, registration forms and on-line links.  

· Symposia with separate registration and agendas on website include Quality Assurance –Responding to non-conformances (deadline Oct 10, $40); CL Davis Gastrointestinal pathology ($125); and NAHLN Emergency Response symposium (deadline Oct 6, $75).  

· A mini-symposium on “Molecular approaches to mycology” will be held Friday, October 24, 8am-Noon- registration form is coming soon.

· Scientific program posters and presentations are now available.
· AAVLD FOUNDATION AUCTION – donors needed. Submit items and view submitted items on annual meeting web page.

New Joint Special AAVLD-USAHA National Animal Health Laboratory Network Committee  
A new joint Special Committee on the National Animal Health Laboratory Network appointed by both Presidents is forming to address a wide range of topics related to future improvements and expansion of the National Animal Health Laboratory Network. Drs. Barb Powers (AAVLD) and Richard Breitmeyer (USAHA) will serve as co-chairs.
New AAVLD Laboratory Technology Committee 
The Laboratory technology committee is proposed as a new committee to address issues related to application and development of new and improved technologies across disciplines within laboratories for diagnostic and research testing purposes. The first meeting will be Friday, October 24, 2008 at 4:45-6pm in Auditorium IV in Greensboro. Please plan to attend and provide input on the committee charge, goals, and activities. 














